
Masks
➔ In compliance with Senate Bill 658, masks will not be required 

unless Carter County is declared a state of emergency and in 
consultation with the county and state health departments.

➔ If Carter County  is declared a state of emergency, DPS will 
review its mask policy.

School Day
➔ We will be in-person and follow our district calendar for the 

year.
➔ We will monitor staffing and attendance to determine whether a 

districtwide shutdown is in the best interest of our students 
should Covid cases rise significantly.

Social Distancing 
➔ Social distancing will be encouraged when space allows.
➔ Students will not be restricted to interacting with students in 

their specific classrooms.

Cleanliness
➔ Hand sanitizer will be easily found and encouraged to use in the 

hallways and each classroom. 
➔ All classrooms will have disinfectant spray and/or wipes to 

utilize in helping to keep the classroom clean.
➔ Staff will spray down tables and chairs each evening with 

disinfectant.

Start Times
➔ School start times will remain the same as they were for the 

22-23 school year.



Vaccinations and Testing
➔ Vaccinations are encouraged but not required for those eligible.
➔ While we do not require testing, we strongly encourage 

students and staff to take a COVID test whenever they are 
exhibiting COVID-like symptoms, especially if they have been in 
contact with someone COVID-positive.

Parent/Teacher Conferences  and IEP Meetings
➔ We will offer virtual PTC’s and IEP’s for parents/guardians who 

cannot or choose not to attend in person.

Visitors
➔ Meetings and volunteer workers are welcomed in the building. 
➔ Visitors and guests will be allowed in the building for programs, 

concerts and other special events per pre-Covid policy.

Field Trips/Travel
➔ Field trips and travel will be allowed based on the restrictions 

that were in place pre-Covid.

Electronic Utility Bill Verification and Schedule Pick-up
➔ Utility bills can be submitted electronically and schedules can  

be sent out via email. 
➔ Schools will be open at set times for students to find and visit 

their classes. 

Students w/ Disabilities
➔ Students with disabilities will be provided services based upon 

their IEP or 504 educational plan.

Contact Tracing
➔ Contact tracing will not take place unless directed by the county 

health department.



Remote Learning
➔ If a site is closed due to Covid positive cases, weather conditions 

or other extraordinary circumstances, remote learning will be 
instituted at the discretion of the district. 

➔ PK-2 students will temporarily receive instruction via Class 
Dojo, 3-12 via Google Classroom  and SPED  according to their 
IEP.

If you have any questions regarding our Learning 
Plan* for the 2021-2022 school year, please 

contact the Administration Offices at 
(580)223-9557 or 

webmaster@dickson.k12.ok.us. 

*ESSER Required, Board Approved

Meal Service
➔ Breakfasts and lunch prices have returned to the free, reduced, 

full price (pre-Covid) model.
➔ Students will eat in the cafeteria.
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